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Dear parents/carers, 
Following the directive from the PNG Government, Lihir International School is closed from today, Monday the 
23rd March, until further notice. Updates will be posted on the school’s Facebook page and emailed to 
parents. If in the event the school remains closed after the Easter holidays, education packs to work at home 
will be provided to students. Teachers will be working remotely to ensure the children’s education continues 
while they are at home.  To enable this to happen effectively, please take note of the following: 
 

• The vast majority of teaching, learning and assessment for Term 1 is complete. Parents can collect 
Term 1 student portfolios from the school next Monday the 30th March from between 8am and 12pm. 

 

• Term 2 begins on Monday the 20th April. If school has not resumed by then, students will complete 
Term 2 work from home. Parents can collect the Term 2 learning pack from the school on Monday the 
30th March between 8am and 12pm. 
 

• Class teachers will contact parents with more detailed information regarding the work to be completed 
at home. Please ensure that your child’s teacher has correct contact information, including email, 
phone, mobile etc. 
 

• Please let your child’s teacher know if they are travelling out of Lihir. Please also advise if you child will 
have access to a computer and skype. Provision will be made for those who do not have access. 

 
All the LIS staff are working tirelessly to ensure that our students are afforded the best education possible 
during the current difficult circumstances. Please do not hesitate to make contact your child’s teacher if you 
require further information.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gregory Neville 
Principal 
 
  


